Present: John J. Jones, chairman, and Katherine M. Ring.

Selectmen met at 7:30 to sign checks. Fire Dept. and Selectmen were paid at this time.

Brian Brown, Police Chief gave a short report. Concern over the storm and road conditions.

Alicemae Flanders spoke for the Goodell Co. they had received approval for added space and received permission for 30,000 sq. ft. from the BOA. They now wish to add 10,000 sq. ft. K. Ring and J. Jones believes they will have to apply to the BOA for the added space. She also mentioned the bridge. Since it is posted for ten ton, it is a concern over the weight of the trucks going over it. Selectmen remember the State giving a good report on this bridge, but John will check in the morning. Goodell (Strombeck Co.) is willing to pay for all or part of the needed repairs.

Kris Weygant was upset over the high tax bill she received. Her property assessment was checked and found to have been raised by \$800 assessment last year. She purchased the property for \$25,000 or \$26,000 in 1981. The assessment figure is for \$16,550 which is in line with the ratio of assessment. Ms. Weygant was offered an abatement application. It was pointed out that proof of being over-assessed is up to Ms. Weygant. The taxes went up this year not her assessment. She did not take the abatement form but spoke of the tax for her property being over \$800.

A light is needed over the door to Jane Hills office. It was agreed to speak to Bruce Kierstead about changing the light.

Selectmen agreed to the abatement on the veterans exemption for the Dunlap property.

A letter is to go out to the computer committee to meet with the selectmen on Monday.

Paul Kerber came in with reports on his land under CUV.

Meeting adjourned due to storm at 8:30

ems